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Independent Advisory Group: Minutes for 8 December 2015 (14:00 to 16:00)

Attendance: 

John Beddington 

Fiona Fox 
Hilary Walker
Simon Wessely 
James Rubin
Richard Amlôt 

Neil Greenberg

Apologies: 

Ed Galea



Stephen Groves
Paul Elliot
Campbell McCafferty 

Raquel Duarte-Davidson 
Gregor Henderson

John Simpson 

Minutes of meeting on 4 June 2015
1. Accepted

Matters arising

2. The report on radiation risks discussed in the last meeting is on track to be finalised by the end of the next academic term. 

· John B will forward a draft of the radiation report to Hilary 
3. We discussed a new project that is being set up elsewhere relating to altruism in the context of infectious diseases. Simon expressed an interest in sitting on the advisory group for the project. 
· John B will pass on Simon’s offer to the altruism team
4. We discussed additional work on media involvement in disasters. We agreed that research to assess the impact of allowing government-affiliated scientists freer rein in their dealings with the press would be difficult and was not something we could currently pursue. 
5. An additional experimental project assessing the impact of official agencies engaging with on-line discussions following, e.g., an on-line article about vaccination is possible, to assess the impact of this on perceptions and recall of the message. It was agreed that this could be pursued as an MSc project. 
6. We discussed the exposures proposed for investigation in theme 6. 

7. The National Flooding Study has completed analysis of its first wave of data collection. The headline results are a substantially elevated risk of PTSD, depression and anxiety in flooded households, and a less substantial but still significant elevation in households disrupted by flooding but without water ingress, in comparison with unaffected groups. A paper on the findings is being prepared at the moment. The team are also considering expanding the work to Cumbria following this week’s flooding. 
· James to email Campbell to inform him about the discussions as to whether to expand to Cumbria
· James to update the group at the next meeting on progress with the results

8. Several additional actions were carried over from the last meeting
· John, Hilary and Campbell to consider whether a new decontamination exercise is possible. Hilary will provide an update at the next meeting. 

· Raquel to add James and Richard to the distribution list of the chemical digest.
· James and Richard to discuss possibilities of a project on real decontamination incidents
Feedback from NIHR and progress since last meeting 
9. The feedback letter from NIHR was discussed. This was positive on almost respects. The sole exception was feedback that our engagement plan is not as visible as it could. 
· James to update our engagement plan and post it on the unit’s website. 
10. Overall, the unit continues to be on course to meet its milestones. 
Detailed discussion of Theme 1: Protecting wellbeing following a disaster
11. Neil presented an update on the Group Responses After Disasters and Emergencies (GRADE) project. The project will develop interventions to protect mental health in occupational groups affected by a disaster. Initial work will involve interviews with employees in three groups: primary care practices; emergency responders; and disaster-naïve commercial sector workers (e.g. employees of supermarkets). 
12. Recruitment for the project continues to be difficult. Suggestions discussed to improve this were included contacting the Fire Brigade Union, paying participants, advertising more widely and presenting about the work to GP conferences. A budget has been found for the latter three points.  
13. Neil also discussed the current situation with the ‘Screen and Treat’ programme for victims of the Tunisian attack. Discussion focussed on issues surrounding data protection which have posed a barrier to the police service passing contact details on to Public Health England. We agreed that it would not be possible to resolve this for the Tunisian attack, as a work-around is already in place. However, to facilitate data sharing in future incidents, possibilities worth considering are: 

· Obtaining a legal opinion from a QC
· Developing and agreeing a website in advance which allows on-line screening 

· Documenting the current situation and encouraging the eventual evaluation of the Tunisia programme to include a discussion of the problem

· Raising the issue with the House of Lords Health Committee

· Conducting some research on public attitudes towards data protection during a disaster.

14. James presented on-going studies from two PhD students on the mechanisms associated with medication and vaccine side-effects. There was agreement that the projects are coming along well. 

15. James presented the findings from the Psychological Effects of Ebola Responding (PEER) project. The results have recently been submitted for publication. 
Next meeting
16. The next meeting will be 20 June 2016, 2-4pm, Somerset House. 
The NIHR Health Protection Research Unit in Emergency Preparedness and Response at King’s College London











1

